

HAMPTON SCHOOL DISTRICT

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATIVE UNIT 90

7 Scott Road, Hampton, NH 03842 Phone 603.926.4560 • Fax 603.926.5070 KATHLEEN A. MURPHY Superintendent of Schools

Jessica L. Parsons Director of Student Services

> MARIAH B. CURTIS Director of Finance

June 1, 2020

Dear Parents and Friends of SAU 90;

As the 2019-20 school year comes to a close, I want to extend the district's sincerest appreciation for the support you continue to provide to the learning and activities that are provided each day to your children. The recent parades and step up activities on Thursday, June 4th have been enjoyed by the staff, giving them a chance to connect with their students.

End of The Year Celebrations

The Principals have sent updates for the end of the year celebrations but I wanted to remind you of their final programs;

- 1. Marston will honor grade 5 students on Wednesday, June 3 at 1:00pm with a virtual program that celebrates their elementary school accomplishments and will be aired on Channel 13.
- 2. Hampton Academy will honor the grade 8 class with a virtual program recognizing all of their achievements during their middle school years on Wednesday, June 3 at 4:00pm on Channel 13 and YouTube.
- 3. All schools held a virtual Field Day the week of May 25 through June 1.

Parents are asked to drop off school materials i.e. chrome books, charges, library books and any materials/books the students have used during the "Remote Learning" time. Drop off will occur on the following days:

- Centre School June 8
- Marston School June 8 staggered schedule 8:30 -2:00 pm
- Hampton Academy

Grade 8 June 3 from 9-11am Grade 7 June 4 from 12-2pm Grade 6 June 4 from 8:30 -11:00am

Report Cards

Third trimester report cards will be available through the parent portal on June 10.

Summer School Programming

The Extended School Year Programs will continue this summer in the remote learning environment with a few exceptions that enable the district to provide specialized instruction.

www.sau90.org	
---------------	--



HAMPTON SCHOOL DISTRICT

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATIVE UNIT 90

Jessica L. Parsons

Superintendent of Schools

Director of Student Services

MARIAH B. CURTIS Director of Finance

KATHLEEN A. MURPHY

7 Scott Road, Hampton, NH 03842 Phone 603.926.4560 • Fax 603.926.5070

Director Parsons has communicated with families regarding services. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions. jparsons@sau90.org

Breakfast and Lunch meals

Mrs. Borg and her staff will continue to provide break and lunch meals to any student wishing to take advantage of the daily distribution.

Director Borg is in the process of surveying families to see who might be interested in the continuation of meals throughout the summer. If you are interested please do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Borg. mborg@sau90.org

Roadmap to Return to School September 1, 2020

The district is working with a broad representation of staff, parents and community to develop a plan to address the safe and healthy return of students in September.

The committees address all components of the following school aspects;

- Wellness
- Instruction
- Operations (food service, transportation, athletics, after school activities and nursing services)
- Facilities
- Technology

Once a draft plan is formulated, given the four scenarios of returning, the district will provide opportunity for parent and community input.

- Students return to school with all of the safety and wellness protocols employed
- Students continue in a remote learning environment
- Hybrid approach with face to face and remote learning
- Rolling enrollment based on status of COVID-19

On July 1 the SAU 90 office will relocate back to the Marston School from the current location at 7 Scott Road. All phone numbers and email addresses will remain the same.

On behalf of the Hampton District I want to wish everyone a safe and healthy sum
--

Best regards,

Kathleen A. Murphy Superintendent

www.sau90.org	
---------------	--